
                                                                                                                                                                                

LADY LANE PARK SCHOOL  

 

BULLETIN NO. 874 

 

Date:     Friday 19
th

  January, 2018 

 

 

 

Week Commencing 22nd January  

Wednesday 24th – U11 football Festival @ Brackenfield School, Harrogate 2.00p.m. KO  

 

Coming Soon 

19
th

 February – Parent Consultations – 6.00pm – 8.00pm 

20
th

 – Parent Consultations – 4.00pm – 6.00pm 

 

 

 

We have received 3 confirmed sightings following our birthday balloon release last Thursday.  One sighting 

at Stockbridge Golf Club, North of Sheffield by Mr Boothroyd, one at Stocksbridge near Sheffield by Mrs 

Bristow and lastly Ingbirchworth near Penistone by Mrs Nicholls.   

 

Yesterday we celebrated the School’s 30
th

 Birthday with a fantastic performance of Peter Pan by M&M 

Productions, which was generously funded by The Friends and was a real treat for all the children in school.  

We had so many children in fancy dress ranging from Captain Hook, crocodiles, Tinker-Bell, fairies and not 

to mention a motley crew of pirates!  Happy 30
th

 birthday Lady Lane Park School & Nursery. 

 

 

                                   
 

 

We have put our snow procedures in the bulletin this week as we have experienced some rather wintery 

weather lately, and there may be more to come.  Please don’t worry about telephoning the school to let us 

know whether or not you can make it, just be safe and use your own common sense.   

 

A huge thank you to Mrs Simmonite, Mr Rawling and one of our ex parents, Mrs Scott, for staying and 

helping to look after the children who got stranded in crèche following the snowfall on Tuesday, it was 

much appreciated. 

 

For those not following us on our Twitter account, you are missing out!  We post lovely pictures daily of 

the children and it is a great way to keep in touch with all the news in school as it happens @LadyLanePark 

 

Finally, please could I ask that parents do not use the small car park near The Lodge.  We share this car 

park with two of our neighbours and we only have 3 spaces for school staff.  Please use the main school car 

park or park on the main road and walk the short distance to school.   

 

 

Mr N Saunders and all the staff. 

 

 
@LadyLanePark 



 

Snow/Bad Weather Warnings 

 

1. If school will not be opening due to a heavy fall of snow, treacherous conditions or in fact 

closed for any reason, we will issue a text message. Sometimes it is possible to open the school 

later than usual to allow us to secure the site and make it as safe as possible, and again we 

would use our text messaging service to notify you of this. 

  

2. In some instances, when conditions worsen during the school day, please take the initiative to 

collect your child as soon as possible.   

 

There is no necessity to telephone, just come!   

 

 In the event of heavy snowfall during the day, we would, of course, remain in school until the 

last child has been collected.  A text message would be sent to inform you of any closure. After 

school clubs would be cancelled and we would ask parents to collect children from Crèche 

asap. 

  

3. If conditions are extremely icy, please do not take any undue risk to yourselves (or your cars!).  

In such circumstances we will understand if your child is later than usual getting to school, or 

you decide not to risk the journey at all. Much better to be safe and later into school than take 

risks on the roads. Again there is no need to call us and let us know. 

 

Mrs Wright 

Credit Card Payments 

We are now moving to School Money for all credit card payments, so if you want to pay your 

school fees using this on line service, please drop me an email or you can let me know term by 

term.  We are hoping you will find this easier as a lot of you already use this service to pay for 

crèche and trips and you don’t have to go through our Head Office anymore. 

Mrs S Wright 

 

 

Under 11 Football v Ghyll Royd 

On Wednesday Ghyll Royd travelled to Lady Lane to play a football fixture. Unfortunately, we 

were missing three players so we had some new faces in the team. After the warm up, we got 

straight into the match. It was a nervous start for Lady Lane, Ghyll Royd had most of the early 

possession and were rewarded with the first goal.  Lady Lane dug deep and kept resilient then 

Benji scored a screamer to equalise. At half time the score was 2 – 1 to Ghyll Royd.  Mr Walker 

gave us some half-time top tip tactics and suddenly we were into the second half.  Even though 

Lady Lane were working hard and tracking back Ghyll Royd were able to get another goal.  We 

were not going to let it get us down, good passing led to Saifan finding the back of the net.  The 

score was 3-2; we were confident we could get back into the match but in the last few minutes of 

the match their top striker scored once again.  

 

The final score was 4 -2 to Ghyll Royd.  Although we were disappointed with the final score, there 

were some positives and all credit goes to the new players with their first U11 performance, the 

whole team thought they played exceptionally well. Thanks also to all the parents who came to 

watch and support us and thank you to Mr Walker and Mr Saunders for arranging the fixture. 

Alex Bird – School Football Captain 



 

Clubs and Activities –Spring Term 2018 
 

To start week commencing Monday 8th January 2018.     

 

  Location 

 

 

Day Time Hall/Gym Outside Classroom Staff 

 

Monday 1.00-1.30 Jnr Choir 

(F4-U6) 

  Mrs Cartwright 

Mrs Lorimer 

 3.30-4.30 Table Tennis  

(L6-U6) 

  Miss Raw 

 3.30-4.30   Jnr Library Club 

(F4-U6) 

Mrs Cardus 

 3.30-4.30   Puzzle Club U6 Mrs Arnold 

Mrs Mulligan 

 4.30-5.40 Dance (F4/F5)   Mrs Hudson 

 

Tuesday 3.30-4.45 Rugby coaching clinic – Please check weekly Bulletin 

notices 

Mr Walker 

 3.30-5.30 Gym Club   Mrs Waters 

 

Wednesday 11.30-12.00  Infant Running 

Club 

(F2-F3) 

 Mrs Grote 

Mrs Earl 

 2.10-2.30 Table Tennis  

(F2-F3) 

  Miss Raw 

 3.30-4.15 Table Tennis 

(F4-F5) 

  Miss Raw 

 3.30-4.20 Ballet   Mrs Prescott 

 3.30-5.30  Fixtures  Mr Saunders 

Mr Walker 

Mrs Smith 

 

Thursday 8.00-9.00 Dance (F2/F3)   Mrs Hudson 

 Various a.m Speech and 

Drama (F2-U6) 

  Mrs Druett-Arundale 

 Various a.m Voiceworks 

 (F4-U6) 

  Mrs Cartwright 

 3.30-5.00 Act 4 Drama group Mrs Cartwright 

 3.30-4.15 Science club   Science room Mrs Moffat 

 3.30-4.45  Ball 

skills/Team 

games 

 (F3-U6) 

 Mrs Smith 

 

 3.30-4.45  Football  

(F3-U6) 

 Mr Saunders 

Mr Walker 

 

Friday 8.00-8.30 Jnr Running Club (F4-U6) Mr Walker (Coordinator) 

Mr Peace 

 Various a.m Keyboard (F3-U6) Mrs Cartwright 

 3.30-5.00 Dance (L6/U6) 

 

  Mrs Hudson 

 

Docs/Clubs 4 Spring  2018 S1 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Menu W/C 22
nd

  January 

 

 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

 

Pork Meatballs / 

Quorn Meatballs in 

Tomato Sauce 

 

 

Penne Pasta 

 

 

 

Banana Sponge 

Cake 

 

Chilli / Vegetable 

Chilli 

 

 

 

Fluffy Rice 

 

 

 

Fruit Jelly 

Chicken & 

Vegetable Pie  /  

Quorn & Vegetable 

Pie 

 

Carrots, Broccoli, 

New Potatoes 

 

 

Marble Sponge & 

Custard 

Roast Beef / 

Vegetable 

Wellington & 

Yorkshire Pudding 

 

Mashed Potatoes, 

Sliced Green Beans 

& Gravy 

 

Fruit Crumble & 

Custard 

Fish Friday  

 
Fish Cakes & 

Parsley Sauce 

 

Potatoes & Peas 

 

 

 

Vanilla Arctic Roll 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


